REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, JULY 21, 2020
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Gluch-Voss, Lindner, Prein, and Schultz present.  


Citizen present was Teresa Hall

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No changes were made to the July 21, 2020 agenda.

 Motion was made by Schultz to approve the minutes from the June 16, 2020, regular Council meeting, seconded by Gluch-Voss.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-Meeting was held on July 7, 2020.  Prein reported on the water leaks on Union St. and Thomas St.  Pieper stated that Wisconsin Rural Water doesn’t have a leak locator.  Lindner made a motion to send letters to the property owners stating that they have until October 1, 2020 to fix the leaks otherwise the City will do it and it will be billed or assessed on the tax roll, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.  Bobrofsky made a motion to approve $200.00 to the Cox Farm for allowing the city to dump snow on their property, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.  Froeba made a motion to approve the CMAR report, seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.  Bobrofsky made a motion to approve the Hydro Corp contract, seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.  Pieper reported on the manhole on Hwy 98 that needs to be repaired.  Froeba made a motion to repair the manhole in 2021 and to use TIF 2 money, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.  Bobrofsky made a motion not to paint crosswalks this year, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– No meeting held.  Prein reported on Ordinance 8-3-8 (b) (c).  Bobrofsky made a motion to table this to the next police committee meeting, seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.
Finance/City View Committee –No meeting held.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on July 20, 2020.  Bobrofsky reported that the reopening of the library is going smoothly.  Bobrofsky reported that website usage is up and the circulation is holding steady.  Bobrofsky reported that WVLS is anticipating that we should receive about $2,500.00 from Cares Act.  Next Library Committee meeting will be on August 17, 2020.
Personnel Committee-No meeting held.  Meeting will be set up in August.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.


Clerk’s Report-Clerk Toufar asked if any council members would like to attend the Loyal Chamber banquet on August 20, 2020.


Bobrofsky made a motion to approve the following bartender licenses:  Jeffery Kittel, Brittany Schwark, Dakota Gorton, Debra Schofield, Charlene Fulwiler, Jaedyn Pieper, and Shelly Saindon, seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.
Geier made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $92,177.98          
WATER UTILITY: $12,126.20
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $27,743.73
Seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.  

Prein made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, July 21, 2020
